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The Phillipston Congregational Church, U.C.C. 

Our Community Church 

Dear Friends,  

The Sunday before Thanksgiving (November 22) has always been my favorite 

Sunday in the Phillipston Church. On that Sunday the congregation brings 

forward fruit and vegetables to the front of the church and hands the fruit and 

vegetables to the Flower committee members. Every year, I see the people 

come forward with their butternut squash, potatoes and onions, and I think this 

is not going to be a very pretty arrangement. I am astonished to see how 

beautiful the arrangement becomes in Alice Cowlbeck's wooden trencher 

(bowl). Someone brings forward a Hubbard squash, and some apples, some 

carrots, and all of a sudden the wooden trencher looks incredible. It is 

incredible because it if filled with fruit and vegetables of many different colors, 

but more important than how aesthetically pleasing the vegetable arrangement 

appears, it is really about caring and mission. The fruit and vegetables are 

taken to different families afterwards, sometimes as many as three families 

have received, because after all the pears, bananas, cranberries and grapes are 

added to the squash, potatoes and onions, there is an enormous amount of food 

present. 

 

This is a wonderful long standing tradition in the Phillipston Church. I love it 

every year. This year with social distancing, and masks we are in the sanctuary, 

and I believe we will still fill Alice's wooden trencher, with delicious food. 

Feel free to also bring paper and canned goods, if you prefer, on Sunday, 

November 22 at 10:00 a.m.   

 

Your sister in Christ, Rev. Stephanie C. Flynn 

P.S. I hope to have a Christmas Eve worship service in consultation with the 

Board of Deacons, there might even be an outside one with heavy coats on! 
 

 
 

 

THE NEWSLETTER IS ON  www.phillipston.com 
  December 2020 NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS November 23

rd
  

For more info go to : www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf 

http://www.phillipston.com/
http://www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf




Phillips Free Public Library 
Library Hours- for Curbside Pick-up       Board of Trustees Meeting 

Tuesday 9-2pm             No November meeting 
Wednesday  5-7pm           

Attention: All Phillipston Elementary Students (Parents) ! 
     WE are missing MANY library books that were borrowed during the class visits, and 
likely went home with students, before the school year came to an abrupt end.  PLEASE, 
if you have a former Phillipston Elementary Student, look through your home for any 
stray library books (all are stamped inside with our library’s name) We are a very small 
library with an equally small collection, and we cannot afford to lose so many books… 
Books may be returned in the black ‘mailbox’  by the road, or during our staffed hours : 
Tuesday 9-2, Wednesday 5-7. Thank you! 

Curbside Delivery 
While the library remains closed to the public, we are offering ‘curbside delivery’ during 
the hours listed above. Requests for materials may be placed by: calling the library at 
(978) 249-1734, and leaving a message, or speaking to a staff member, OR by emailing 
your request to: phillipstonlibrary@comcast.net.  Please leave a good number to call 
you to arrange pick-up of your materials outside the library. Returns may be placed in 
the box at the end of the ramp, or in the black ‘mailbox’ by the road. 

New Books 
New books include: ‘In Isolation’ by beloved author, Carole Gariepy,  ‘One by One’ by 
Ruth Ware, ‘The Return’ by Nicholas Sparks, ‘The Lying Life of Adults’ by Elena Ferrante, 
‘The Book of Two Ways’ by Jodi Picoult, ‘Disloyal’ by Michael Cohen and  ‘A 
Conversation with RBG’ by Jeffrey Rosen 

Volunteers Needed 
Please call the library (978) 249-1734 if you are interested in volunteering to help in the 
process of uploading our collection onto the CWMars database. This will take some 
planning  in order to ensure  the safety of all involved,  but  we are confident that we 
can do it…You must be comfortable using a computer…( qualifying Senior Tax Write—
off program applicants welcome).  
 

The Congregational Church of Phillipston is sending out a BIG Thank You to;  

the King Phillip Restaurant, the Kitchen Garden, Kamaloht Banquet / Royer 

Catering and Red Apple Farm as well as several Church members and friends 

who through their generous support and donations made this year’s Annual 

Harvest Supper a huge success. Whenever possible, please consider supporting 

these local businesses as they all give so much back to the community. 

THANK YOU. 

mailto:phillipstonlibrary@comcast.net




 



Town of Phillipston 

2020 CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARD 
Every year the Alphonse, Sr. Public Service Award is given to a deserving 

Phillipston resident who has demonstrated outstanding community service. 

Due to the Public Health Concerns this year, nominations need to be mailed by 

US Postal Service to this Committee Chairman – Opal Clark at the following 

address on or before November 20
th
: 

    Opal E. Clark 

    PO Box 527 

    Athol MA 01331 

To submit your candidate, please fill out the following: 

I hereby nominate __________________________ to be considered for the 

2020 Alphonse W. Chartier, Sr. Public Service Award. 

Please attach a brief written statement as to why you think your candidate 

should receive the award and mail it to the above address. The Board of 

Selectmen have approved this format change. 

 

Senior Lunch 
Menu for November 

New serving time  11:30 to Noon 

Tuesday Nov 3rd. Baked Cod,  Lemon picatta sauce, Orzo pilaf with spinach, 

carrots. 

Tuesday Nov. 17th. Chicken parmesan, Cavatappi pasta, California Veg 

blend, Fruit 

 

THANKSGIVING MEAL 

MONDAY Nov. 23rd 

Turkey with gravy, mashed potato, bread stuffing, green beans with 

cranberries, pumpkin pie.  

Please order by Nov. 17th. Call Paula 978-652-5797 

 





 


